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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Regarding agenda item #8 for the 10/16 City Council meeting:

The City has officially recognized that the Complete Streets concept has merit and staff is
working to apply it wherever possible.  The effort should be driven by the existing Complete
Streets policy, objective data and evolving best design practices.  As a community we should
work to build a connected network of fully complete streets. We must avoid allowing special
interests to hold up implementation or eliminate critical components that actually make a
street complete.

Christopher Smith




